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Dear Pastor, 

For ten years my family and I served at Cleburne County Baptist Church in Heber Springs, AR, 

with Tim Crumpton as my Pastor. Beginning in 2020 we took almost monthly trips to help church 

planters and pastors in the U.S. and overseas, including a 7 week fill-in for Missionary Matthew 

Shields in Aruba, who was on furlough. We returned to Aruba for 2 ½ months to help Bro. Shields 

plant a new church, and returned this year for three months as well to do furlough relief and assist 

him. In November, 2022 we began deputation to Serve God’s Servants. We have seen the tremendous 

need and God has greatly burdened our hearts to be a Barnabas that comes alongside pastors, 

missionaries, and churches for periods of time to help and encourage them.  

Our goal is to preach the gospel and encourage pastors, missionaries, and church planters 

through ministry, music, maintenance, and media and help them equip the believers. We are now in 

a time of deputation and ministry. We are asking God to raise up partners with us in this ministry as 

we go. If you would be interested in having us share this with your church, please contact us at 501-

270-2128. 

For Christ’s Glory,  

 
 

Luke 22:32 …when thou art converted, strengthen thy brethren. 

Please see my Pastor’s Recommendation Letter that Follows 

 

   

 


